


Who will pay for appeals to the court? One hopes that it is not the ratepayers, as the limited funds 

available to Councils need to be spent more productively on updating aging infrastructure.  

It is proposed that Councils will be provided maximum time frames in which to assess rezoning 

applications. If unable to make a determination within the prescribed timeframe not only will 

Council be required to forfeit a percentage of the application fee to the proponent, but it will trigger 

a right of appeal for a ‘deemed refusal’. The TVC is concerned that the introduction of such 

prescriptive time frames will lead to flawed decision making. Perhaps it would be better to ‘stop the 

clock’ until relevant information is submitted. Flexible time frames are important as not all rezoning 

applications are the same, with some requiring a large amount and range of expert supporting 

documentation.  

Reading the NSW Government Discussion Paper, it appears that grass roots community groups (of 

whom the TVC is but one of hundreds) were not included at all in the engagement process. This 

leaves us feeling alienated; as does our exclusion from the right of appeal afforded developers. This 

further disenfranchises objectors and local communities and limits the ability of the public to 

participate in decision making that impacts their local communities. 

It is vitally important that any proposed changes take into consideration impacted local 

communities, not just developers. Any changes should recognise the importance of Councils and 

their communities. Failure to do this will result in flawed decision making. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Murray Jones 

Secretary TVC 




